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10 DAY NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION
October 7, 2019
Dear Jefferson Street Neighbors/Businesses,

This notice is to remind you that the Jefferson Streetscape Improvement Project - Phase II is anticipated to begin
construction activity soon in your neighborhood. The project limits will be Jefferson Street from Jones Street to Powell
Street in San Francisco, California.

Construction activity is anticipated to be completed in four sequences* in an effort to consolidate and minimize impacts.
(Please visit the project webpage noted below for detailed sequencing information.)

- Sequence I: (Fall 2019 to Winter 2020)
o Work focused at the intersection of Jefferson and Jones Street
- Sequence II: (Winter to Spring 2020)
o Work focused along the north sidewalk of Jefferson, Jones to Powell
- Sequence III: (Spring to Summer 2020)
o Work focused along the south side sidewalk of Jefferson, Jones to Powell and Plaza
- Sequence IV: (Summer to Fall 2020)
o Roadway reconstruction on Jefferson, Jones to Powell

Construction for Sequence I is anticipated to begin the week of October 21, 2019* at the intersection of Jefferson and
Jones. Anticipated scope of work in this sequence will consist of: utility, electrical, lighting, sidewalk, landscaping and
roadway work.

General Work Hours: Monday to Friday 7:00 AM to 4:00 PM*

A sequence specific follow up courtesy notice will be issued prior to the start of each subsequent sequence with updated
information. For additional information and to sign up for project email updates, please visit:
www.sfpublicworks.org/jefferson.

If you have specific concerns (i.e. scheduling business deliveries, construction inquires, accessibility needs, etc.), please
contact the Mitchell Engineering or San Francisco Public Works representative listed below for further assistance.

Mitchell Engineering San Francisco Public Works
Contact: Sean Coffey, Project Manager Contact: Mr. Coma Te, Public Affairs
Email: scoffey@mitchell-engineering.com Email: coma.te@sfdpw.org

Telephone: 415-558-5283
Mitchell Engineering Direct Project Telephone for recorded messages 415-523-7321

We thank you in advance for your understanding, cooperation and patience as we work to make these much-needed
infrastructure improvements to San Francisco and apologize in advance for any inconvenience caused by construction
activity.

*Please Note: Construction sequencing, schedules, dates and times are subject to change due to rain or other weather delays, equipment breakdown, and/or other

unforeseen field conditions. Please visit the project webpage for the latest updates and information. Restricted parking hours may differ than general work hours.
Please see posted “No Parking” signs for additional information. Restrictions may vary per block.
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